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                           DECEMBER 2013

Sad news to begin this Newsletter.   Alison had to have her beloved Shadow put to sleep this morning.   He had suffered with poor health for quite a long time following a total physical breakdown a few years ago whilst they were at the Dogs in Need Show.   He did recover from it but was never quite his old self again.  Shadow was a German Shepherd cross and gave Alison an introduction to agility which lasted about 14 years during which time they made many friends and had a wonderful time together at the agility shows. Shadow reached the amazing age of 16 but Alison says “Life will never be quite the same again”. 

Condolences also to Sharon Rayment whose partner lost his battle against cancer last September.  Unfortunately, we have only recently found this out but I’m sure everyone will join in sending our very best wishes to Sharon.
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We have arranged a professional Trainer to come along after Christmas to train us.   Martin Reid (pictured above) competed at Crufts last March and will be at Olympia later this month.   Starting on 16th January, Martin will be running two 45 minute sessions each Thursday for 16 weeks.   Each session will last 45 minutes (8.15 – 9.00 and 9.00 – 9.45) and will cost an additional £3 on top of normal training fees – making it £6 per session, which is incredibly good value for such an experienced and award winning trainer.   If you would like to see Martin in action when he won his class at Crufts, look him up on:  www.youtube.com/watch?v=H7u_FxT5X
There will be forms available at training this week for you to book your place.  Payment must be made, in advance, by January 9th. 





…………………………………………………………………..    

 Trish is doing a sterling job selling Club strip so do have a word with her if you would like to purchase anything.    She will take your order and tell you exactly how much everything costs.  Thanks very much Trish.  
 I also have a few Result Shell jackets (waterproof and windproof with lots of pockets for treats, etc.).  They were worn once at a Volkswagen demonstration and are worth £25 - £30 but I am selling them for £5 each.   I have 2 small black, 2 small pale blue and 1 large pale blue.  Ideal for dog walking/training.   If you are interested, please see me at training or call 07918132032.




………………………………………..
4-Way Match 
The date of the 4-Way Match is Sunday, January 26th in 2014 as opposed to a date sometime between March and May, when it has previously been held.   A Match is a FUN competition between 4 local Clubs (Packington, Chipping Norton, Bretford and Leamington).   It is a great day out for both you and your dog and gives you an introduction into the world of Agility shows, without the pressure of the Show Ring.   This year, the Match will be held indoors at The Dog Barn near Banbury and full details will be given nearer the time.   We will put a notice up at training for everyone who is going to complete and we all hope that as many members as possible will come along.  Rosettes and trophies are there to be won and points scored towards the Club League – you get 5 points for turning up!
(Directions SATNAV- The postcode 0X17 2PW takes you to the centre of the village. The Dog Training Barn is at the Banbury/M40 end of the village.)  

Beer & Skittles Night
This is a really good fun night out with a quiz, a few games of Skittles (including a Knockout competition) and a Fish ‘n Chip Supper held at Ye Olde Knowle Bowling Club next door to the Railway Inn on Grange Road, Dorridge.   Friends and family welcome.   Cost is somewhere in the region of £12 per head – to be confirmed.   Full bar on site.



……………………………………………………………………….

Christmas Walk

Our annual New Year’s Walk will be on Sunday, January 5th in Sutton Park.  This is great fun as all the dogs are allowed to run off-lead through all the gorse and shrubs and, usually, never a cross word between any of them.

We meet in Sutton Park starting from the Boldmere Gate car park (just off the Chester Road) at 11.00 a.m.  The walk is around 3 to 4 miles long and takes a couple of hours.  Festive refreshments will be served en route.  Waterproof shoes/boots are essential.  Friends and relatives are welcome plus any extra dogs as long as they are well behaved, come back when called and don’t fight.   Aland and Shelagh have full details of how to get there and Alan will have these with him on training nights during the run up to Christmas.  Do come – you will enjoy it.




……………………………………………………………………….


Dates for your Diary:
9th January

Training resumes at Swallowfield

11th January

Agility Addicts, Albrighton (entries close 7.12.13)

26th January 

4-Way Match at the Dog Barn, nr. Banbury.
2nd February

Beer & Skittles Evening at Ye Olde Knowle Bowling Club

24th February

Packington A.G.M. at Knowle & Dorridge Cricket Club




………………………………………………………………….


I would like to apologise to all who have received emails supposed to be from me but which are a result of my email account having been hacked twice in the last 4-5 weeks.   I have not been to Manila and I am not in need of help (well, no more than usual).  The whole thing has been extremely annoying and it is just amazing where these scam emails have been sent.   I am going to change both email address and password to try and get rid of it once and for all and will let you have details of the updated changes as soon as I am able.   In the meantime, please don’t open or reply to any emails from me – apart from ones with a normal subject in their title, such as Club Newsletter.
Sue Love



HAPPY  CHRISTMAS 

               AND  A SUCCESSFUL  NEW  YEAR   TO   ALL
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